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Regular Meeting                                          

Nameoki Town Trustees

November 28, 2016

Supervisor Randy Viessman called the Regular Meeting of the Town Trustees to order.  Clerk Hawkins led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Viessman asked Town Clerk, Helen Hawkins to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Viessman was Trustee Edwards, Trustee Luehmann, Trustee Nemsky and Trustee Abel.   A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemsky, to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.

COMMUNICATIONS:

Clerk Hawkins read two EPA Notices of Applications for Permit to Manage Waste.  The communications will be placed on file.
BILLS:

A motion was made by Trustee Edwards, second by Trustee Abel to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Luehmann then made a motion second by Trustee Abel to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Trustee Edwards read the Treasurers Report dated November 28, 2016.  A motion was made by Trustee Edwards, second by Trustee Nemsky to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
The Health Report will be combined for the months November & December at the December 27, 2016 meeting. 
PUBLIC INPUT:

Nameoki Township resident of 2210 Shirlene Drive, Nick Cohen made several comments concerning Township Public Service jobs such as health care, supplemental health care, raises or benefits given to any elected official.   He also requested that the township road department install backup generators and pumps because he lives in the Dobrey Slough and his pump runs almost 24/7.  He also stated that he wanted a proposal that the township should not hire any relatives.  Trustee Luehmann stated that the raise was for whoever would win the Township Clerk position in the election.  It was noted that the position had not had a raise in twenty-five years.  Nick Cohen said that he would like all his comments to be in the meeting minutes.  Attorney Jumper answered that minutes are on official record of action taken by the Board, not word for word or verbatim.  Resident Linda Knogl of 22 Westgate asked Trustee Edwards to re-read from the Treasurers Report the General Road and Bridge Fund and also the Town IMRF.  Trustee Edwards read the General Road and Bridge $32,677.91 and the Town IMRF Fund $49,999.03 as per the report.  Nick Cohen said that he was harassed by a township employee in the front office on November 15, 2016.  
OLD BUSINESS:

None.

NEW BUSINESS:

Clerk Hawkins read the Town Tax Levy summary as follows:
          General Corporate Tax…………………$242,600.00

          Social Security Tax……………………. $ 21,000.00
          Public Assistance Tax…………………. $ 97,100.00
          Total Taxes Levied……………………..$360,700.00

A motion to approve the Town Tax Levy was made by Trustee Abel, and second by Trustee Nemsky.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Clerk Hawkins then read the Road District Tax Levy summary as follows:

          Road and Bridge Tax…………………...$161,000.00

          Social Security Tax……………………..$ 22,610.00

          Total Taxes Levied……………………..$183,610.00
A motion to approve the Road District Tax Levy was made by Trustee Edwards, and second by Trustee Luehmann.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS:

Township Assessor Tammy Hanfelder gave a report on the Holiday Food Drive.  They have received turkeys from Shop N Save.  Also many residents have contributed to the cause.  She said that Supervisor Viessman is donating $400.00 cash he raised from donations he received for cooking turkeys that will help with buying more needed items for the baskets.   They will be delivering the baskets on Saturday, December 10th.    Highway Commissioner Moore gave a report that the highway crew is finishing concrete work on our roads.  We will continue to do what we can as it comes to our attention.  Clerk Hawkins gave a report on the Educational program that she attended.  Record keeping and the Open Meetings Laws were very interesting she concluded.    The Nameoki Township election is April 4, 2017.  The first day to file petitions for all positions in the Township is December 12th through December 19th.  
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Luehmann to adjourn the meeting until December 12, 2016 at 7:00pm.  A roll call vote was taken.  A voted aye; the motion carried.  
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